Mr Peter O'Dell, Assistant
Board Secretary,
Ontario Energy Board,
P.O. Box 2319
27<sup>th</sup> Floor, 2300 Yonge Street,
Toronto Ontario M4P 1E4

May 23.2006

Re RP-2004-0203; LDCs – 2005 CDM Annual Reports

Dear Sir

CDM is taking hold in a very positive manner province-wide!!

All LDCs have indicated that conservation opportunities exist at all levels, before and after the meter.

The pessimism which was indicated in the start-up of CDM programs has changed to great optimism. The total savings calculated must exceed 100 million KW/h to date for the province as a whole.

I believe that this statement from Hydro Ottawa optimises the program: "We are learning as we go and have accomplished much to date by working with and leveraging various partnerships, by leveraging individual thought and innovation and by developing programs at the 'grassroots' level. This is truly an evolution."

All LDCs are early in their programs with a great deal more to be accomplished. All of Ontario's electricity industry must keep conservation and demand management an ongoing exercise. This is truly an evolution!!

Way to go Ontario!!

Respectfully submitted,

Conlexas

Thomas G. Weir 648 Cedarstone Road,

RR#1 Tamworth Ontario K0K 3G0